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This month's meeting  begins at 7pm on September  13 , 2016, at Ellendale Church of 

Christ, 7365 Highway 70 Memp his, TN (1 ½ miles north of Highway  64 (Stage Road)).  

 

In this month's program  we  welcome  Tina R. M cElravey, KM4PMZ, MPH, BSN, RN.  Tina 

joined the Public Health Preparedness Program (PHEPP) in 2015 as the Nurse 

Educator/Medical Reserve Corps Coordinator.  Tina directs the  recruitment, retention, and 

training of Medical Reserve Corps (MRC) volunteers wh o may be asked to assist during a 

public health emergency.  She also facilitates and teaches  specialized medical and emergency 

preparedness training for Shelby County Health Department (SCHD) staff and MRC 

volunteers.  

 

A graduate of Mi llington Central High  School, s he received her BSN from the University of 

Memphis and her MPH in Health Services Administration from East  Tennessee State 

University.  She also has a post graduate certification in Applied Epidemiology from the 

University of Tennessee Health Sci ence Center.  

 

As a public health nurse, Tina has participated in numerous Point of Dispensing (POD) and 

Tabletop exercises.  She volunteers in her community and in various professional  nursing 

organizations.  She has been a recipient of Celebrate Nursing's  Top 100 Nurses and received 

the coveted Celebrate Nursing's Virginia McAskill Award for  Excellence in Nursing.  

 

Tina was recently selected by the American Nurses Credentialing Center (ANCC) to 

participate in the development of the National Healthcare Disa ster Certification. She received  

her Technician License in December 2015 and is a member of the Delta Club.  

 

Tina enjoys spending time boating, traveling, and finding treasures at estate sales.  

 

Delta Club FCC testing sessions  are held monthly except December.  Registration begins 

at 5:30 PM; testing begins by 6:00 PM.  Please bring a photo ID and another form of  

identification, copies of existing licenses or CSCEs, and your FCC Registration Number (FRN) 
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if one has been issued.  Please be on time for r egistration to allow our Volunteer  Examiner 

(VE) team to complete their work prior to the club meeting.  The 2016 test fee is $15 (cash 

or check).   Individuals receiving their initial FCC license grant at a  Delta Club test session or 

through a Delta Club training class will receive a complimentary individual club membership 

for the remainder of the current calendar year when they  also show proof of ARRL 

membership.  For more information, please email our VE Liaison, Jeff Krause, AJ4GY , or call 

at 901 -301 -6776.  

 

Congratulations  to those who passed exams during Delta's August , 2016, test session :  

new Technicians Steven Burns,  KG5OVT, and Eddie  Holmes, KM4VYH , and new Generals 

Jeffrey Hogue, KM4VYI , Parnell Lewis, KM4VLZ, and Darren Greenburg, KM4TCW.  

 

  

mailto:AJ4GY@comcast.net
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ITõS STILL HOT! 

 

Once again, we survived the Dog Days of summer!  According to the Old Farmerõs Almanac, 

traditionally the period from July 3 rd through August 11 th is considered to be the Dog Days of 

summer. Feels like they are running behind schedule this year.  

 

Iõm ready for some cooler weather and hope we actually have a Fall this year! 

 

Donõt forget the Multiple Sclerosis 150-mile bike ride from the Landerõs Center to Tunica and 

back starts Saturday  morning. This is a two -day event and if you canõt make it tomorrow 

maybe you can participate Sunday. Contact information is in Sparks!  

 

If you  missed the bus to the Huntsville Hamfest you missed a FUN trip. I think we had a 

couple of empty seats so you could have gone with us. Now would be a good time to put the 

2017 Huntsville Hamfest bus trip on your schedule. I think it is held the third full  weekend in 

August each year, and we schedule the bus trip on that Saturday.  

 

As always, please donõt forget to check into the Delta Club information net on the 146.820 

repeater at 8:00 pm each evening, and when you check -in, make sure to thank the net 

control operator for taking time from their family and busy schedule to call the net for us. 

They are some our most valuable assets!  

 

If you have not renewed your club membership now is the time. I think we still have some 

members who  are procrastinating or h ave forgotten. Linda, KJ4CTX, will be glad to accept 

your renewal application and cash, check or money order, either at a club meeting or via snail 

mail.  

 

See you at the meeting Tuesday night!  

 

73 , 

Kenneth Laseter  

KI4AOH 

 

  

President's Corner  

  Submitted by Ken Laseter, KI4AOH  
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Treasurer's Report  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  
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Attendees: Bill Stevens, WC9S, Michael Knight, KK4IOH, Steve Frazier, KK4VPT, Dan Lasley, 

NE7JN, Ken Laseter , KI4AOH, Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, Len Grice, KM4MRY, Joe Lowenthal,  

WA4OVO, Jim Cissell, KI4I, and Barri Munday, WB4SWP.  

 

Jim told us that Tina McElravey, KM4PMZ, will present this month's program, followed by 

James Butler, KB4LJV, in October, and Hugh Ward law, WB4SLI, in November.  

 

Linda presented the Treasurer's report and began a discussion regarding prizes for the last 

meeting or two in 2016.  We will have more to report later.  

 

Joe reported that testing in his most recent class produced ten new Technicians and two 

new Generals.  One student will test at the Nashoba club meeting.  Joe is proposing a  

General class in November and he also told us a Radio Merit Badge for Scout Troop 64 will 

be held on November 12th from 9am -2pm at the Germantown Methodist Church Scout  

Meeting House on Germantown Road across from the church.  

 

Bill says a swap meet will be held on Saturday, October 8th from 9am -1pm at Delta's 

meeting site, Ellendale Chu rch of Christ, 7365 Highway 70 Memphis, TN.  

 

  

This Monthõs Board Meeting Minutes  

September 6, 2016 -- Submitted by Barri Munday, WB4SWP  
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Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, welcomed everyone and reminded people to sign in.  Everyone 

introduced themselves by name  and call sign.  

 

Rosalinda Melena, WN2V, moved to accept the previous meeting minutes as noted in Sparks; 

seconded by Ned Savage, KA4BLL.  The motion was accepted by acclamation.  

 

Len Grice, W4MKS, moved to accept the Treasurer's report as noted in Sparks;  seconded by 

Bill Covington, KC4SXT.  The motion was accepted by acclamation.  

 

Jeff Krause, AJ4GY, announced that as a result of tonight's exams, we have three new 

Technicians and two new Generals.  Congratulations to all five.  

 

Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, announced he will be testing 15 people in his Technician class 

and also discussed the bus trip to Huntsville on August 20th.  

 

Steve Smith, W5VAA, reminded everyone the Shelby County Office of Emergency 

Preparedness will be holding an AuxComm exercise this weekend, August 16th.  

 

Darryl Sheffield, KK4D, called for volunteers for the MS 150 Bike Ride on September 10th & 

11th.  Hams are to meet at Landers Center at 6:00am on the 10th.  

 

Bill Stevens, WC9S, thanked everyone for their contribution to Field Day and  said the 

Germantown aldermen and mayor were very impressed.  Bill also said the Delta Club  is 

planning to have a swap meet at the church soon.  

 

Jim Cissell, KI4I, asked for volunteers for programs.  

 

Len Grice recognized Delta Club members who had been ARR L members for 40 years or 

more.  

 

Keith Barton, KT4EP, presented a very enjoyable program showing his ham shack.  

 

Len Grice was tonight's prize winner.  

 

Bill Covington moved to adjourn and Errol Hook, KK4PRV, seconded.  

 

 

 

  

Minutes of Last Monthõs Club Meeting 

August 9, 2016  ð Submitted by Barri Munday , WB4SWP 
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One nice option you can do in your shack is u nder-shelf lighting. Fixtures are  made for this, 

but they can be expensive. Companies are now making LED strips to provide lighting. You 

can buy these in different lengths. You can also get ones that run on different voltages. The 

color of the LEDs can also be selected. I picked several s trings of blue LEDs about a foot 

long. They run on 12 VDC to run on one of my 12 volt power supplies. The LEDs are easy to 

install with the included double sided tape on them. They also have the advantage of being 

easily powered by a battery for emergency light.  I have seen these for under $1.00 with free 

shipping. Do an EBay search for òLED stripó to look at what EBay has. 

 

 

 
 

  

Amateur Hardware Update  

Article and image s ubmitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 
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Many times we use Ferrite cores for ham radio. We use ferrites for impedance transforming 

for antennas. We use iron powder toroid cores in our circuits. We even use them for 

designing radio frequency interference hardware to solve interference problems. Palomar sells 

toroids and complete kits for noise elimination and  antenna matching. Their website also has 

a wealth of information on using toroids. If you are looking for toroid products check out 

Palomar Engineers. The web address is http://palomar -engineers.com/ . 

 

 

 

                        

In the "Field Day 2016, Part Two"  article on page 16 of last month's Sparks, I mentioned 

that Jim Thannum, KK4CSX, lost a pair of sunglasses on Field Day.   I'm happy to report that 

David Jackson, KM4SEC, found Jim's sunglasses and went out of his way to return them to 

Jim.  Thank you, David, for your consideration ! 

 

 

 

 

The World Organization of Scouting sponsors this event annually in October.  This is an event 

where the Scouts use amateur radio to communicate with Scouts all over the world.   I am 

saying Scouts meaning both Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts.  

 

This is not a contest.  The whole focus is to have Scouts talking with Scouts.  There are no 

points or any type of scoring.  

 

When considering doing this I would remind everyone that today's youth are the future of the 

hobby.  I have had the most success setting up at a park or church grounds and  operating 

outside.  

 

Please seriously consider connecting with a Scout organization and offering your service.  

 

 

 

 

Amateur Packet Update  

Submitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

Field Day 2016, Part Four  
Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN 

 

Jamboree On The Air , October 14 and 15  

Submitted by Hugh Wardlaw, WB4SLI 
 

http://palomar-engineers.com/
http://www.deltaclub.org/aug16_sparks.pdf
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Ham Questions 101 continues to grow. Several hams dropped by for our August session , 

some to ask questions and some just to visit. Everyone seems to be enjoying the sessions , 

especially the Elmers , as they have an opportunity to share their knowledge. F our very 

knowledgeable Elmers regu larly attend HQ 101 and answer questions. So bring your 

questions and see if you can stump our Elmers or maybe you are just curious and want to 

listen in. No problem, you are welcome to join us.  

 

URLs were the topic of discussion for August and Dan , NE7JN, provided a list of very 

informative sites for us to check out.  

 

Several questions were p ut forth and discussed, such as  HF and getting on the air, sites to 

learn CW, can a J Pole antenna be tuned, sound card interface, and a brief discussion about 

Linux. 

 

There is still space available in our J Pole transmission line antenna class that is planned for 

Saturday, September 24, 2016, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  Hopefully the weather will 

cooperate and it will be cooler. Ham , W4GMM , will be teaching the class. If you would be 

interested in making a J pole transmission line antenna and joining the class, please send an 

email to Linda Laseter  or you may sign up at the September Delta Club meeting. The cost of 

the class is  $30.00.  

 

This month our topic for discussion will be òWhat is a Repeater and Repeater Operating 

Practicesó.  

 

We hope you will join us. This is a small informal group setting. We are here to help you, so 

bring those questions and join in.  

 

We meet upstairs in the Ellendale Church at 6:00 p.m. just prior to the regularly scheduled 

monthly Delta Club meeting. If you are not able to attend the forum, then please send us 

your questions via email.  

 

For information , contact  Linda Laseter , KJ4CTX , or Dan Lasley, NE7JN.  

 

  

Ham Questions 101  

Submit ted by Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  

 

mailto:LindaLaseter@gmail.com
mailto:LindaLaseter@gmail.com
mailto:sparks@carbheat.net
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There is no charge for classes, but the student is responsible for the purchase of the 

license manual  and the $15 ARRL FCC examination fee.  

 

Licenses Earned in 2016  from Delta Classes  
  

17 Technician  

7 General 

5 Extra 

 

 

If you are interested in attending  a training class , send an email to Joe Lowenthal  with the 

desired class name in the subject line, along with your name, email address and cell  phone 

number in the text.  

 

The new Technician question pool is effective July 1, 2014 , through  June 30, 2018.   You 

will need the ARRL Ham Radio License Manual 3rd Edition  to study for the Technician  exam. 

 

The new General question pool  is effective July 1, 2015 , through  June 30, 2019.   You will 

need the ARRL General Class License Manual 8th Edi tion  to study for the General  exam. 

  

The new Extra question pool  is effective July 1, 2016 , through  June 30, 2020.   You will 

need the ARRL Extra Class License Manual 11th Edition  to study for the Extra  exam. 

 

 

 

Classes Completed  

 

Technician Class 4 -16:  July 7 -- August 18, 2016.  

 

Tech Class 4 -16 was held on six Thursday nights from July 7th until August 18th from 

6:15pm to 9:30pm at the Germantown Police training room. Thirteen students completed the  

class; ten students received their licenses. Congratulations to Eric Johnsen, KM4VXV, Bill 

Johnsen, KM 4VXW, Edward Macdonald, KM4VXX, Mike Lumpkin, KM4VXY, Mike McGee, 

KM4VXZ,  Steve Evans, KM4VYA, Daniel Allen, KM4VYC, and Amanda Barnett, KG5OVG, 

for Technician licenses.  Double congratulations for Rob Cosgrove, KM4VXU, and Rob Jones, 

KM4VYG, for earning b oth  Technician and General licenses.  

 

Delta Ham License Training 2016  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO  

 

mailto:wa4ovo@gmail.com
http://ncvec.org/page.php?id=362
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-Ham-Radio-License-Manual-3rd-Edition/
http://ncvec.org/page.php?id=364
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-General-Class-License-Manual-8th-Edition/
http://www.ncvec.org/page.php?id=365
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-Extra-Class-License-Manual-11th-Edition/
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       Photo by Len Grice W4MKS  

 

The smiling faces of Bill , KM4VXW , (left) and Eric , KM4VXV , (right) Johnsen with instructor 

Joe, WA4OVO , (center) after they passed their Technician exam. Eric missed fewer 

questions than his father did.  
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Photo by Len Grice , W4MKS  

 

Rick Tillman, WA4NVM, is setting up for the XW2 -F SSB bird.  
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Pat Lane, W4OQG, demonstrating HF Winlink .  Photo by Joe, WA4OVO . 

 

The instructors were Bob Vawter , KW4RJ, Pat Lane , W4OQG, and Joe Lowenthal , 

WA4OVO.   Class Elmers were Adrian Moseley , N4EMO, Henry Leggett , WD4Q, and Len 

Grice, W4MKS (formerly KM4MRY). The equipment demonstrators on the last night of 

classes wer e are Rick Tillman , WA4NVM , on satellite, Joe , WA4OVO , on FM repeaters and 

on digital for Echoli nk, D -STAR, Fusion and Allstar,  Pat Lane, W4OQG, on HF, Winlink and 

MARS, and Rick Pellicciotti , KJ4NWQ , on APRS. 

 

Thanks to the Germantown Police Department for the use of their training room.  

 

 

 

 

Planned Classes 

 

The next Technician license class will not start until probably November.  
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Keith Barton, KT4EP, presented the August program on his operating environment.  My 

Android phone's camera did a less than spectacular job of capturing Keith's presentation, so  

he forwarded some of his slides for your enlightenment and edification.  

 

 
 

Keith is pictured mixing  concrete for his tower.  Note the date!  

  

Last Monthõs Program 

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, with text and  

photos by Keith Barton, KT4EP  

 



Delta Amateur Radio Club                            September 2016 Sparks Page 15  

 

Keith says, 

"During the 

presentation, I 

forgot to 

mention the 

Yaesu MD-100 

desk 

microphone 

works with 

several radios 

including the 

new FT -991, 

my old FT -

840, and the 

817.   An 

added bonus 

for me is that 

the cable from 

the 

microphone to 

the radio is 

reversible with 

an 8 pin 

connector on 

one side and 

the modular  

connector  on 

the other.  So I 

can use it with 

my 840 and 

817 - just 

swap the cable 

around."  
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Keith says, "I use a sect ion of PVC pipe to hold my HT by the clip.  This way I can connect a 

hand microphone to the radio and not drag it all over the desk when trying to use  the radio.  

Also, it holds the radio securely if I want to connect an external antenna via coax to the 

radio."  Cool invention, Keith, can you patent that idea?  

  


